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Message from Mrs Tyson 
 

Dear Parents, Carers and Pupils 
 
As we approach the end of this term, I would like to take a moment to reflect on the incredible journey 
we have undertaken together over the past few months. It has been a time filled with growth, 
achievements, and the spirit of unity that defines our school community. 
 
First and foremost, I would like to express my deepest gratitude to our dedicated teachers, support staff, 
and, of course, our amazing pupils. Your hard work, enthusiasm, and resilience have made this term a 
success. Together, we have faced challenges, celebrated victories, and continued to uphold the values 
that make our school special. 
 
I would like to update you on how some of our school development priorities have advanced during this 
first term: 
 
1.  Teaching and Learning 

▪ Staff have adopted new curriculums for Geography, History, PSHE and the Arts. The impact of this 
is already evident, as children are engaged with their learning and demonstrating positive 
outcomes. 

▪ The English curriculum has been rewritten and rolled out across school. All classes now use high 
quality texts to steer the teaching of English. This has been a great success so far, as we have seen 
significant improvements within writing outcomes. 

▪ Parents and carers now receive printed copies of each curriculum overview, a class newsletter and 
core knowledge organisers, at the start of each new unit. 

 
2.  Targeted Academic Support 

▪ Assessment procedures have been introduced and tightened to ensure that the progress of each 
child is effectively monitored and addressed accordingly. 

▪ Pupil Progress reviews are conducted half termly. 
▪ ‘Point of Need’ interventions introduced: all support staff work flexibly across school to support 

teaching staff to deliver same day interventions, allowing misconceptions to be addressed and 
gaps in understanding to be narrowed. 

 
3.  Wider Strategies 

▪ Cultural capital curriculum introduced: all staff plan for immersive, enriching opportunities to 
compliment the existing curriculum. Each class receives a school trip or school visitor, each half 
term. 

▪ Pupils’ personal development is championed through the new PSHE curriculum, themed 
curriculum days and pupil voice groups, such as school council. 

▪ Appointment of a ‘Poet-in-residence’ to enhance study of the arts. 
 
 As we move into the new term, there will be greater focus on the following areas: 
 

▪ Continued monitoring of curriculum and pupil outcomes in reading, writing and maths. 
▪ Development of outdoor provision for EYFS and KS1. 
▪ Launch of ‘Nessy’, ‘Precision Teaching’ and ‘Clicker 8’ programmes to support children with 

specific learning needs. 
▪ Introduce metacognitive practice as part of a ‘Lothersdale Behaviour for Learning’ curriculum. 

 
I am excited to embark on these projects and update you on the progress of these at the end of the Spring 
term. 
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As we eagerly anticipate the Christmas break, I want to extend my warmest wishes to each and every one 
of you. May this festive season bring joy, love, and peace to your homes. It is a time to cherish the 
company of loved ones, reflect on the year gone by, and look forward to the possibilities that the new 
year holds. 
 
For our pupils, take this opportunity to recharge your energy, explore new interests, and spend quality 
time with family and friends. 
 
To our parents and carers, thank you for your unwavering support throughout the year. Your partnership 
is invaluable, and we are grateful for the trust you place in us to nurture and educate your children. 
 
As we bid farewell to 2023, let's approach the new year with optimism, determination, and a commitment 
to making it even more successful than the last. Our journey together continues, and I am excited about 
the possibilities that the future holds for our school community. 
 
On behalf of the entire school staff, I wish you a Merry Christmas and a happy New Year. May the coming 
year be filled with prosperity, good health, and countless moments of happiness. 
 
Enjoy a well-deserved break, and we look forward to welcoming everyone back refreshed and ready for 
another exciting term. 
 
Warmest regards 
Melanie Tyson 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



Lothersdale Primary School  ◼  Friday Newsletter ◼  Page 4 of 12 

 

 
 
 

W/c 8 JANUARY 2024 - NO EXTENDED SCHOOLS’ ACTIVITIES THIS WEEK 
Mon - 

- 
Staff Training Day 
LEGENDS Holiday Club (please book your child’s place by Wednesday 3 January 2024) 

Tue - School re-opens at 8:40am for the spring term 
Fri - Class 3 swimming lesson 

 
 
 
 
 

  

DEADLINES & 
REMINDERS 

 

It would be really helpful if requested reply slips/payments etc. 
could be completed/paid by the stated deadlines to enable us to 
process the paperwork effectively this week. Thank you. 

 

GENERAL SCHOOL 
UPDATES 

 

Please find detailed below general updates for your information. If you have 
any queries regarding any of the content below, please contact the school 
office. 
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Christmas Party Day ~ 21 December 2023 
All the children had a wonderful Christmas Party Day yesterday.   
 
We thank Miss Harding and Mrs Allen for working so hard to make the amazing party lunch, which we all 
really enjoyed and thought was delicious.  After lunch, the children had fun listening to music and playing 
party games. 



Lothersdale Primary School  ◼  Friday Newsletter ◼  Page 8 of 12 

Christmas Presents for Keighley Women’s Refuge 
A massive thank you to those parents/carers who 
kindly donated Christmas gifts for children who 
are spending their Christmas in the local 
Women’s Refuge. 
 
Your gifts will make a huge difference to these 
families over the Christmas period and your 
generosity is amazing at this busy and expensive 
time of year.   
 
Once again, many thanks for your support. 

 
Save the Children ~ Christmas Jumper Day ~ 22 December 2023 

Everyone looked fantastic again today in their Christmas jumpers 
and so far, you have helped raise a total of £91.00 for Save the 
Children.  If you still wish to contribute, and have not yet done so, 
please make payment via the SchoolGateway app today. 

 
Extended Schools’ Activities ~ Spring Term 

All extended schools’ activities will start again on Monday 15 January 2024.  Information will be sent out 
w/c 8 January 2024 to enable you to book any activities. 
 

Class 3 Swimming Lessons  
Class 3 swimming lessons will start again on Friday 12 January 2024. Please note that the 
deadline for payment of voluntary contributions towards your child’s swimming lessons is 
Friday 2 February 2024. 
 

  

Please refer to the Friday Newsletter and the school website prior to emailing or contacting school, as 
most of our day-to-day information can be located within these communication portals.   The school 
website address is https://www.lothersdaleschool.org.uk 

https://www.lothersdaleschool.org.uk/
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LEGENDS Holiday Club ~ Monday 8 January 2024 
School will be closed on Monday 8 January 2024 for Staff Training, but LEGENDS Holiday 
Club will be open for childcare.  There are limited places available and booking and 
payment should be made via the SchoolGateway app by Wednesday 3 January 2024 to 
secure your child’s place. 
 

LEGENDS Holiday Club will be open from 8am to 6pm. Breakfast and a light snack will be provided but 
please send your child with a packed lunch. 
 
Friday Office Cover Reminder 
Please remember that Mrs Ellison does not work in the school office on a Friday. Mrs Pickard covers for 
very short periods in the morning and after school, to pick up urgent telephone calls and to manage pupil 
absence.  Emails will not be checked until Mrs Ellison’s return to school on Mondays and therefore it is 
important that absence is phoned in via the absence line and not via email on a Friday.  Many thanks for 
your support. 
 
Primary School Admissions ~ September 2024 
Online applications can now be made via the Local Authority for reception places at Lothersdale Primary 
School for September 2024.   The online common application form must be submitted by no later than 
Monday 15 January 2024.  Letters from North Yorkshire County Council regarding applying for a school 
place have been issued this week to all those families who are on the school’s pre-admissions list for 
September 2024.  If you are the parent/carer of a child, or know of a child, who is eligible to start primary 
school next September and whose name is not on the school’s register of interest, please contact the 
school as soon as possible.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
LSA Christmas Raffle 

Thank you to everyone who supported this year’s Christmas Raffle via donations and 
purchase of raffle tickets, which made £1,218.00 and, along with the £1,243.80 raised 
at the Christmas Fair, you helped to raise an amazing total of £2,461.80 towards LSA 
funds. 
 
Please see below for the list of raffle prize winners. Most of the prizes have been given 

out via school.  If you, a relative or friend, have won a prize and have not received it, please contact the 
school office. 
 

Look out for our next LSA fundraising event in January 2024! 
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School Events: 
Mon 8 Jan 2024 - 

- 
Staff Training Day 
LEGENDS Holiday Club (please book your child’s place by Wednesday 3 January 
2024) 

Tue 9 Jan 2024 - School re-opens at 8:40am for the spring term 
Mon 15 Jan 2024 - Deadline for online submission of application for a primary school place for 

September 2024 
Mon 5 Feb 2024 - Young Voices Concert at Manchester AO Arena 
Thu 18 Apr 2024 - LSA Bag2School Collection 

Community Events: 
Sun 24 Dec 2023 - Christ Church Lothersdale ~ Crib Service ~ 6.00pm 
Mon 25 Dec 2023 - Christ Church Lothersdale ~ Christmas Day Family Communion ~ 9.30am 

 
 
 
 
 
 

CHRISTMAS EVENTS IN LOTHERSDALE: 

Sunday 24 December 2023 ~ 6pm 
Crib Service at Christ Church, Lothersdale. 
 
Monday 25 December 2023 ~ 9:30am 
Christmas Day Family Communion at Christ Church Lothersdale. 

DIARY OF 
EVENTS 

 

If you wish to promote a community event in our diary below, please 
contact the school office. Please note there may be circumstances in which 
these dates are subject to change: 
 

COMMUNITY 
NOTICEBOARD 

 

We are delighted to be able to promote community events in our Friday News 
that may be of interest to our families and friends. If you would like us to 
promote a local event, please pass the details to the school office by 
Wednesday to be included in the Friday News of that week. 
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